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REPUBLIC OF CYPRUS


7 March 2023   
CYPRUS’ INPUT REGARDING HRC RESOLUTION 51/4 
Submission upon the call for inputs by the Independent Expert regarding violence against older persons – 
2023 HRC Report


Cyprus welcomes the efforts by the Independent Expert to document the issue and present a comprehensive report for the Human Rights Council on violence, abuse and neglect of older persons.

Contribution of Deputy Ministry of Social Welfare
Violence, abuse and neglect of older persons is covered within a series of legal framework as described below:
The Violence in the Family (Prevention and Protection of Victims) Law of 2000-2019, provides for the prevention and handling of violence in the family and the protection of victims for all family members, including older people.  The Manual of Interdepartmental Procedures includes the procedures to be undertaken by the involved services involved (Social Welfare Services, Police, Health Services, Law Office and non-governmental organizations) for handling cases of family violence and for the protection of victims.

Incidents of abuse/violence against older people by persons outside their family are handled in accordance with the provisions of the Criminal Code and priority is given in ensuring the protection of victims and the provision of necessary services.

Furthermore, clauses for the provision and protection of victims of violence/abuse/neglect are also included in the Prevention and Combating of Violence against Women and Domestic Violence and Related Matters Law of 2021-2022, which was enacted within the framework of the implementation of the obligations arising from the Council of Europe Convention on the Prevention and Combating of Violence against Women and Domestic Violence (Istanbul Convention).
The Social Welfare Services, of the Deputy Ministry of Social Welfare, are responsible for monitoring the implementation of the Homes for the Elderly and Disabled Persons Laws, Ν.222/91 and N.65(I)/2011, which define the minimum standards for the operation of private and community care homes, as well as monitoring the services provided.  Within this framework the Social Welfare Services inspect, on a regular basis the care homes.  In case a violent incident, abuse or neglect is detected, a report is made to the police and an investigation is carried out.  

It is noted that any person can report an incident of violence/abuse/neglect of an older person to the Social Welfare Service and/or the police and an investigation will be carried out.
Moreover, aiming to foster the cooperation between the civil society and the government, in 2018 the Advisory Board on Ageing was established. It has an advisory role to the Deputy Minister of Social Welfare regarding policy issues related to older persons. The Advisory Board on Ageing is composed of representatives of social partners and NGOs responsible for relevant issues and is chaired by the Deputy Minister of Social Welfare. 
The Deputy Ministry of Social Welfare, in cooperation with the Advisory Board on Ageing, is aiming to foster coordination with the Ministry of Health and the Ministry of Labour and Social Insurance for the monitoring of the care homes. Finally, the Deputy Ministry of Social Welfare and the Advisory Board aim to develop a National Strategy on older persons and aging, which will cover all related matters. 
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